
CNMCL Chairman of Board Luo Tao Meeting with 

New Zambian Ambassador to China in Beijing  

 

 
(Chairman Luo Tao having a cordial and friendly talk with Ambassador  

Fanda Fanda) 

 

(CEO Tao Xinghu introducing company developments to Ambassador 



Fanda Fanda in front of the model)  

On March 12, 2013, new Zambian Ambassador to China, 

Yiwa Fanda Fanda paid a visit to China Nonferrous Metal Mining 

(Group) Co., Ltd. (CNMC), the holding group of CNMCL. 

CNMCL chairman of board Luo Tao and CEO Tao Xinghu had a 

cordial and friendly meeting with the ambassador. 

Ambassador Fanda Fanda and her party first visited the 

exhibition hall and listened to the introduction to CNMCL 

development history and business developments inside and 

outside China given by CEO Tao Xinghu. Ambassador Fanda 

Fanda congratulated CNMC and CNMCL on their great 

achievements. She thanked them for their huge contribution to 

Zambia’s economic development and offering of jobs to 

Zambian people. She stood for a while in front of the photos of 

Zambia’s founding president Kaunda and passionately recalled 

Mr. Kaunda’s great contribution to the establishment and 

deepening of China-Zambia friendship and cooperation.  

At the VIP hall, Chairman Luo Tao and Ambassador Fanda 

Fanda had a friendly talk. Chairman Luo Tao congratulated 

Ambassador on her taking up the post as the ambassador. He 

introduced to her CNMCL’s investment in Zambia and thanked 

Zambian Embassy in China for its great help and support to 

CNMCL. He hopes that following the leadership of Ambassador 

Fanda Fanda, Zambian Embassy in China can continue 



promoting China-Zambia friendship. On behalf of Zambian 

Government, Ambassador Fanda Fanda thanked CNMC and 

CNMCL for their contribution to the economic development and 

social progress of Zambia. She said that current Zambian 

Government will focus on increasing Zambian people’s 

employment and thus improving their standard of living. The 

huge investment in Zambia by CNMC and CNMCL has helped 

Zambian Government fulfill its promise to its people. She 

recalled the selfless help China has given to Zambia for its 

pursuit of independence and its construction. She said that 

Zambia and its people won’t forget the great help from China. 

Zambian Government will ensure its policies’ stability and 

continuity, safeguard the safety of foreign investment, and 

create a good investment environment for foreign investors such 

as CNMCL. Zambian Embassy in China will also, as always, 

continue supporting all the work of CNMCL. 

Zambian Counsellor to China Joe Gelaiziya, military attaché 

Morgen Sterwala, and some other relevant embassy personnel 

were present during the activities. 

 


